


BLPA Annual  Meeting
July 27, 2019
10:00 AM  

Camp Wabasso  - South Sutton, NH
Attending:   There were 61 people in attendance representing 41 Voting Members
Meeting called to order at 8:10 AM 
· Welcome

· Chris called the meeting to order 
· New members were welcomed
· Reminder that all BLPA members are invited to an Open House this afternoon at the home of Andy and Dorothy Jeffrey on Lovett Road
· Moment of Silence
· A moment of silence was held for deceased members/friends of BLPA 
· Don Wright
· Lorraine Skeffington
· Clerks’ Report:  Betsy Fowler
· Minutes from the July 28, 2018  Annual  meeting were presented for approval. 
· MOTION:   Bruce Ellsworth moved that the minutes from the July 2018 Annual Meeting be accepted. Seconded by Doug DeLand  - VOTE- Approved- Unanimous
· Membership – Vicki Willard
· 78 paid members to date (more expected at Annual Meeting today)
· Also- 1 Lifetime Membership and Two Complimentary Memberships (Wabasso)
· 3 members paid at the door (81)
· DONATIONS
· To date we have received 29 donations of various amounts (1 donation was for $1,000.00 and is specified to be used for the Boat Ramp repair)
· Have received 3 Dockage payments
· Have sold 7 Seasonal boat launch passes—all for motorized watercraft
· Have received payment for 7 motorized launches and 10 non-motorized launches (This may not represent all launches)
· Nominating Committee – Vicki Willard
· The Nominating Committee (consisting of out-going members—Vicki Willard, Cynde Robbins and Gary  Dellert) presented the following slate of proposed Board Candidates and Officers – 9 positions require consideration this year.
· Proposed Executive Committee -for 2019 - 2020
· Chris Kelley – President
· Doug Deland – Vice President
· Kristine Mozes – Treasurer
· Betsy Fowler – Clerk
· 1 Member to serve a one-year term to fill the unexpired term vacated when Doug DeLand was elected to serve as Vice – President.
· Proposed—Sharon Kenrick  - for 2019- 2020
· 1 Member to serve a two-year term to fill the unexpired term – vacated when a Board Member elected last year resigned due to personal reasons.
·  Proposed – Dorothy Jeffrey – for 2019- 2021
· These members nominated to serve at three-year term to fill the terms vacated by out-going Board Members noted above-   2019 – 2022

· Steve Domber

· Jo-Ala Barney Markson

· Bruce Ellsworth
· Chris Kelley asked the Board if there were any nominations from the floor—there being none:
· Motion-  Chris Kelley  moved the proposed slate of Board Members and Officers to the Membership be approved.  Seconded by Bob Wright.  VOTE – Unanimous – Approved. 
· Financial: (Chan Blodgett for  Kristine Mozes –Treasurer)
· Final for FY 18 – 19

· We had budgeted for $7,435.00 – Balance on April 30, 2019 (FY end date) – we spent $7,302.14  for  NET of + $766.70
· Kristine notes that the taxes were higher than we budgeted for. 
· Dog House fundraiser -- $4,944.25  - Logo fundraiser – 648. 20 -  TOTAL $5,592.45
· Expended - $6,645.00 for Dam Maintenance and Repair
· The Savings account has been closed – as the bank was planning to charge us fees due to inactivity- the funds have been moved to the checking account.
· Reserve Account up 6% due to market/investment increases -- Legacy Account up 19% due to market/investment increases.
· $795.00 was transferred to Legacy Account
· Our financial information has been reviewed by an independent reviewer and found to be accurate.
· Year- To-Date-  FY 19 -20

· As of July 19, 2019
· Budget is based on 80 paid members at $85.00 per membership
·  78 paid members on 7/19/19 - $6,630.00
· Launch/Dockage/Seasonal fees-   $1,030.0
· Bank interest-  $1.54
· Income as of 7/19/19 $7,661.54  against budgeted income of $7,807.54 thru fiscal year ending April 30, 2020
· Proposed Budget  - FY 20 -21

· Income is estimated at $7,604.00 (based on 80 paid members at the continued Dues fee of $85.00).
· Expenses are estimated at $7,220.00
· Anticipate an increase in Real Estate taxes
· Beach Manager/Maintenance not budgeted at this time
· MOTION – Gail Olson moved to accept the Financial reports to present to the Members at the 2019 Annual Meeting –to include:   in include the following reports-  FY 2018 – 2019 Budget vs Final;  the FY 2019 – 2020 – YTD (Budget vs July 19, 2019) and the Proposed 2020-2021 Budget.  Seconded by Bill Hallahan—VOTE – APPROVED – Unanimous

· COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Adopt- A - Highway (Betsy Fowler for Tim Beale)
· A final clean- up will be completed in the fall.
· Dam Report- Bruce Ellsworth
· Dam and Lake Lowering
·  GOOD NEWS!  The previous concern with a crushed pipe at the dam – not so!  After being cleared of debris it was found that all is well.  
· Water is flowing well at this time.
· While lake was lowered the dam was pressure-washed and re-surfaced. No issues of concern were noted this year. 
· Bruce will be recommending that the lake be lowered this fall to address the needs of the Boat Ramp Repair (see discussion later in minutes) He will notify the town.
· Bruce is monitoring level of lake.
· Beavers
· No beaver sightings so far this season
· Weed Watch- Sharon Kenrick/Chris Kelley
· We continue to struggle to get more people involved.
· Continue to note this need in Newsletter
· DISCUSSION:
· 2-hour sessions – it’s a great time to talk with lake neighbors or read a book
· Information on what to do is in the mailbox at the beach and there is info – including a short video- available on-line at www.blpoa.org
· Question as to whether we MUST provide public access- the concern is that if we do not allow access, we will lose control of the access to the state and/or town
· Is there any other access point on the lake that the public can use?  (NO)
· All members with private launches are encouraged to be sure everyone launching at their properties are conducting inspections as well
· WE NEED MORE SUPPORT FROM THE MEMBERSHIP TO KEEP WEED WATCH GOING
· Is there a list somewhere of lakes that are currently infested with invasive species that Weed Watchers can refer to (Most recent list on the state web-site is from 2014 and a copy is in the mailbox at the beach.)
· This issue to be brought to full membership at Annual Meeting—and we will provide more explanation about the actual process—people may be unsure about what needs to be done in this process and be afraid to sign up.  We need to plant the idea that this is an expectation of each member. 
· Newsletter – Dorothy Jeffrey
· Get info to Dorothy
· So far, we have
· President’s Corner – Chris to write
· More info to all re Weed Watch
· Info re Easement to Ausbon Sargent from O’Neils – protects Russell Pond area – which has a direct impact on Blaisdell
· Lead Fishing gear – of 1 oz or less—banned – illegal.  Turn it in at Tackle Shack or at Town Transfer Station
·  Next year 70th Anniversary – if there is info to share in next Newsletter
· OTHER?
· Water Quality/ Conservation – Chris Kelley
· Chris conducted the initial testing in early May.
· Next testing soon—as soon as the equipment is available from Colby- Sawyer
· Ausbon Sargent Land Preservation Trust has obtained a Conservation Easement along Rte 114 at Russell Pond-  (from O’Neil Family) – while the water samples a Russell Pond are generally notable for high phosphorous—due to run-off from Rte 114 from winter road salt—the natural filtration that occurs between Russell Pond and Lake Blaisdell means the water arrives at Blaisdell OK
· It was noted that several NH lakes are being closed due to bacteria (Cyanobacteria – E-Coli) – we need to be vigilant- and the ducks at the beach may become an issue.
· Also—a reminder that it is illegal to use lead weights or any lead fishing tackle that is under one ounce – as it is poisonous to the loons and other wildlife who eat from the lake bottom.  Many tackle shops are taking lead fishing gear in and offering gift certificates in return. Lead fishing gear can also be dropped off at the Sutton Transfer Station.
· Website – Justin Shumway
· Justin has posted the Liability Form on web-site.  
·  The 2018 approved Annual Meeting minutes need to be posted.
· He has created a “useful documents” tab that is helpful
· New Business
· Proposed By-Laws Amendments
· The By-Laws (Art XIV) states: "The By-Laws may be amended at any annual meeting or special meeting duly called for that purpose, by a two-thirds favorable vote of the voting members present. The text of any such proposal shall accompany the notice of meeting at which the amendment(s) is/are to be considered".
· Article VII. Board of Directors

H.3 REPLACE audit with review/examine
Provide for a review of the financial transactions of the most recent fiscal year ending April 30th prior to the annual meeting.

Article IX. Duties of Officers

C.5 REPLACE an audited with a reviewed.  Replace audited with examined

Submit a reviewed financial report for the past fiscal year at the annual meeting, such financial report to be examined by an individual appointed by the Board of Directors.

Rationale for the Amendment

When the Blaisdell Lake Protective Association By-Laws were adopted on July 28, 2001, “audit” was used to describe the financial reports that are reviewed and distributed at every BLPA Board Meeting and at the BLPA Annual Membership Meeting. The word “audit” also describes the financial report review conducted by an outside individual appointed by the board.

In the accounting field, “audit” refers to very specific legal procedures and is performed by a Certified Public Accountant.  We estimate this annual cost to be $1000 of our $6500 budget.  As the BLPA By-Law use of the word “audit” does not agree with the current day formal definition of “audit” and that the intention of the current By-Law as written is subject to misinterpretation, it is recommended that the Board and Membership revise Article VII.H.3 and Article IX.C.5 by removing the word “audit” and replacing it with “review, reviewed, or examined.”

The BLPA Board of Directors is confident that the BLPA financial reporting will not be negatively affected
 by this change.
· MOTION to accept Proposed By-Law Amendment to Article VII – H.3 and Article IX C.5 by Bob Wright. Seconded by Doug DeLand- Vote- UNANIMOUS – Approved
· Article X – Executive Committee
                                          The Board is proposing an amendment to its By-Laws as follows:

                                             Present: "ARTICLE X  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
                                                               A. The Officers of the Association - President, Vice-President, Treasurer, and Clerk shall serve as the Executive Committee

                                                               B. Under the supervision of the Board of Directors, the Executive Committee shall exercise such duties as may be assigned by the Board, and may act on their behalf.

                                                               C. Actions taken by the Executive Committee are subject to review and ratification by the Board at its next scheduled meeting.

 

                                             Proposed:

                                                               A. The Officers of the Association - President, Vice-President, Treasurer, and Clerk, and the immediate past President, shall serve as the Executive Committee.

                                                               B. (unchanged)

                                                               C. (unchanged)

 

                                            Rationale:

                                                               In 2004, the Executive Committee authorized the President to invite the immediate past president to continue serving on that committee for a period of two years.

                                                              As a matter of practice, the immediate past president joins the Board of Directors for a three-year period after his presidency is concluded.

                                                              This proposed by-law change will make the immediate Past President's term as a member of the Executive Committee  a 2-year term, and will provide a historical memory for both.
· Motion to accept proposed amendment to Article X as proposed by Kate Bailey.  Seconded by Bill Hallahan . Vote – UNANIMOUS – Approved. 
· BOAT RAMP/BEACH EROSION OVER WINTER
Chris Reported on the efforts of the Exec Comm to date:

Since last fall the EC has met/worked with 3 engineering firms

2 have come on-site

The EC has met several times to review the recommendations and info we have received.

The gate has been widened – and will remain widened—a fencing company will be contracted to replace the gate. 

We have a quote from Aspen Environmental Consulting to complete the preliminary work of a plan and securing any needed permits.   We need to keep in mind that the Wright property is on the market- access to the ramp is most likely to be unavailable. 
QUESTIONS/DISCUSSION
As we move forward – and continue to do 5-year lake draw down – we should be sure to include maintenance of the ramp as a part of this process
· Can the DOT help us with any corrections to water run-off from Rte 114 – discussion with Engineers indicates they are not likely to care—but working with DOT is part of the process of obtaining permits.
· Does our insurance on the beach cover this damage – NO—our insurance is for liability only
· Can we ask members for Donations to help cover costs?  It was noted that we do have enough money in our accounts to cover this – the question is – “do we want to spend money now? We did receive one donation, in the amount of $1,000.00 already for this purpose.
· It is very likely that if we want to do anything to mitigate the encroaching Cat-o- Nine tails – whether we use machinery or by – hand – will require a Wet Lands permit.
· We still have on-going issues with design and the run-off
· At the Board Meeting this AM it was approved for the Executive Committee to continue to work with an engineer to obtain permits and designs for repair.
· It is uncertain if we will have the necessary permits and designs in place for a lake lowering this coming fall.  Exec Comm and Board will take this into consideration at our meeting on August 31st.
· Can we re-locate the boat ramp along the beach—this will be discussed with engineer.
· A dock-owner who has been working to get permits for repair along Rte 144 reminded us all that it took him 11+ months to get what he needed—encouraged us to maintain a positive relationship with the DOT
· Concern about the need to address the stream restoration at the beach—it is felt that this is a separate issue to be dealt with after the ramp is repaired.
· Reminder that we will likely lose access to the Wright property for people to use when launching boats—this will also be part of the conversation with the engineer—and the plan is to leave the fence gate widened permanently to address the likelihood.
· Continued discussion of planned lake lowering in September 2019
· If we do not obtain permits in time – will we not lower
· If we only need to lower the lake a few feet—is it possible to wait until later in September—this can be considered
· We might not obtain permits in time for a project this fall- permits are good for 5 years.  Most do not want us to lower the lake this year – if we need to lower it again next year.
· All of this will need to monitored and discussed as this process goes along.
· To be reviewed at August 31st Board Meeting.
· Beach Management
· What do we want to do moving forward—there is no current Beach Manager
· Beach needs attention—though with the damage to the ramp- this year has been different- sluices need to be maintained.
· Do we hire a maintenance crew?  Is that a liability to us?
· Establish – (re-establish) the Beach Committee? (Chris Bremer interested in helping with this)
· Kids available – or Community Service hours for local high schools? 
· Brief discussion of the idea of selling the beach back to the Wright property—lots of concerns with this idea. 
· TASK – Executive Committee  to review all options and propose a plan.
· OTHER BUSINESS
· Concern with 5 large trees that have fallen in the lake—at the edges. 
·  We cannot address items in the water—some think they provide necessary fish habitat.
· Can note in Newsletter for people to aware
· Question as to where the orange marker (buoy) that marks a rock in the lake has gone.
· Came lose over winter
· Marine Patrol needs to be notified
· TASK – Chris Kelley to notify Marine Patrol  
· Warner River Management Plan Survey – Bob Wright/Andy Jeffrey
· Bob and Andy informed the membership of this project- they have been appointed by the Town of Sutton to represent Sutton on the Warner River Local Advisory Committee.  A survey is being developed that will be on-line – BLPA members will be notified when this is available for participation.
· 70th BLPA Celebration – Chris Kelley
· Chris noted that 2020 will be the 70th Anniversary of the Blaisdell Lake Association
· 65th was held at Fritz Pratt’s home
· Plans for next year?  What/Where, Etc.
· Volunteers for this committee are
· Dorothy Jeffrey
· Sharon Kenrick
· Peggy Dellert
· Beach – Tax Abatement committee
· Due to the boat ramp issue taking priority—this group did not have an opportunity to work on this issue.  George Wattendorf will assist this committee
· TASK- Ad- Hoc Committee to meet – report in Spring of 2020
· Appreciation Award – Chris Kelley
· President Kelley awarded Carrie and John Godkin the Blaisdell Lake Appreciation Award in recognition of their many, many years of Beach and Boat Ramp Management. 
· A Huge thank you for the entire BLPA membership to Carrie and John
· Motion- Sharon Kenrick moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Seconded by Gail Olson.  Vote: Approved - Unanimous
· Meeting ADJOURNED – 11:33 AM
· NEXT MEETING OF THE Membership –  Summer 2020   -- LOCATION/TIME  TBD
· Respectfully submitted - 

Betsy Fowler- BLPA Clerk –  August 10, 2019
FINAL APPROVED at 2020 ANNUAL MEETING  7/25/20
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